
My Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 We celebrate the feast of the Lord's Epiphany, or 

manifestation to the world, this weekend.  The story of the Magi and 

of King Herod reminds us of the difference between being "wise" 

and being "crafty." The term "magi" might more literally be 

translated as "astrologers" (and our word "magician" comes from it). 

The traditional term "wise men" does capture an aspect of their story 

however. They are wise not simply because they are smart, but 

because they used their God-given intellectual abilities to seek out 

God, to read the signs of the times in order to discern what God was 

doing in the world during their lives. As we begin this New Year, 

what do we discern that God is doing in our lives to make us more 

faithful followers of the Lord Jesus? 

 The annual Pastor's Open House will be this evening 

beginning at 5:00 p.m. Come and share the Christmas spirit and 

enjoy some good food and drink! 

 I thank all of you for your generous response to my 

Christmas appeal. It has put us in better standing financially.  

However, we have had to borrow from our Foundation yet again to 

pay off all of our various obligations to the diocese and creditors as 

we begin the New Year. Please help us lower the debt to the 

Foundation. It is listed in the bulletin each week. At least we owe 

ourselves at this point and not anything outside of the parish, except 

for the continuing elevator payments. These payments are about 

$9,000.00 per month. Your continued sacrifices to pay off this debt 

is also greatly appreciated. My personal thanks to all of you for your 

many cards, wishes and gifts throughout this holy season. Know that 

they were greatly appreciated! 

 May the Lord be with you all as we go forward in this New 

Year of 2017. We have much to be grateful for.  Many graces and 

blessings! 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

 

 

Pastor 

We saw his star at its rising and  
         have come to do him homage. (Matthew 2:2) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 

 JANUARY 7 TO JANUARY 15 

TIMES FOR EUCHARIST AND INTENTIONS 

SAT        4:00PM    +Betty Brien  

07            6:00PM    Spanish Mass 
        

                                    

SUN       8:30AM    +Louis Quang Le  

08         10:30AM    Parish & Benefactors  

                      

MON                           
09         12:00PM    +Ron Weindel, Zach Walz, David Rachuy 

       Andrew & Dorothy Wieberg   

TUE                    
10         12:00PM    +R.J. “Casey” O’Hara 

         

WED                           

11         12:00PM    +W. E. Lowery 

                                                                                                             

THU                       
12         12:00PM    +James, Murphy & Klocko Families 

                   

FRI               
13         12:00PM    +Maria Quitugua 

                     

SAT                         
14          9:00AM     Living/Deceased Altar & Rosary Members, 

                                 Basilica Seminarians 

— —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —    

             (Vigil Mass)     

               4:00PM    +Anne Elizabeth Swaney 

         

SUN       
15          8:30AM    +Da Minh Thanh Nguyen 

            10:30AM     Parish & Benefactors  

If you would like a 2017 calendar, they are  

located in the vestibule of the church. 

  
THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN STREAMING ONLINE: 

www.YouTube.com/BasilicaStJohn   

http://basilica.churchcastonline.com  (live from your computer) 

To view the bulletin online go to: basilicaofstjohn.org, click on 

home, click on the current week’s bulletin. 

PRAYER CHAIN:  Do you know someone who is in need of prayer? 

The Basilica Prayer Chain can help. To request prayers email Deacon 

Luke Tieskoetter at tieskoetterluke3@gmail.com or Terri at 321-2743 

or sinc2@aol.com.  

CATECHISM CORNER:   

Question: :  How will the coming of the Lord in 

Glory happen?                       
         From the Catechism of the Catholic Church.  

         (Look for the answer in next weeks bulletin.) 

Annual Diocesan Appeal: We have paid $90,589.60, 68% of our 

$133,220.00 assessment that must be paid. Remaining balance: 

$42,630.40. 

ELEVATOR FUND 

 Current Donations………..…$ 564,593.93 

 Goal…………...……….……$ 800,000.00 

DEBT OWED TO THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN FOUNDATION: Thanks to 

parishioners’ generosity the 2016 debt to the Foundation has been paid 

off!!  The 2017 debt to the Foundation is $40,000.00. 
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YOUR PARISH THIS WEEK 

JANUARY 9 THRU JANUARY 15 

SIGN INDICATORS 

+++ = Choir Loft;   ** = School;   @ = Chapel; * = Rectory    

+ = Church Hall;   ## = Church;  %=Conference Room;   
“”Retreat House;  (N)= (North Hall);   (S)=(South Hall) 

SUN      9:00AM    Vietnamese Prayer Group+    

15        12:00PM    Pastoral Council Meeting+ 

FRI       9:00AM    Adoration  Begins@ 
13           

THU     8:00AM    Organ Practice+++   

12          6:00PM    Bell Choir+++ 

              7:00PM    Choir+++ 

WED    9:00AM    Adoration  Begins@  

11         9:15AM    Bible Study+ 

             9:30AM    Pre K Religious Ed.** 

           11:30AM    Business Manager’s Meeting+ 

    6:15PM    Religious Ed.** 

TUE    10:00AM    Boy’s Youth Choir+++ 

10          1:00PM    Youth Choir+++ 

              6:00PM    Organ Practice+++ 

              7:00PM    RCIA+ 

MON    9:00AM    Adoration  Begins@       

09        12:30PM    Diocesan Adult Faith Meeting+ 

Daily Scripture Readings for the week of January 9, 2017: 

Monday        Is 42:1-4, 6-7 or Acts 10:34-38; Mt 3:13-17 

Tuesday:       Heb 1:1-6, 2:5-12; Mk 1:14-20, 1:21-28 
Wednesday:  Heb 2:14-18; Mk 1:29-39 

Thursday:     Heb 3:7-14; Mk 1:40-45 

Friday:          Heb 4:1-5, 11; Mk 2:1-12  
Saturday:      Heb 4:12-16; Mk 2:13-17 

Sunday:         Is 49:3, 5-6; 1 Cor 1:1-3; Jn 1:29-34 

SAT      8:30AM    Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

14          9:45AM    Altar & Rosary Meeting+ 

            10:00AM    Organ Practice+++ 

Respect 

Life 

 

LIFELINES:  "Cardinal O’Connor preached most 

powerfully by his example the necessity of 

seeing in every human being, from the first 

moment of conception to the last moment of 

natural death and every moment in between ... 

the image of a God to be loved and served.  What 

a great legacy he has left us in his constant 

reminder that the Church must be always 

unambiguously Pro-Life."  Cardinal Bernard Law, in his 

homily delivered at the funeral of New Yorkôs Cardinal John O'Connor 

AROUND THE DIOCESE 

Get Connected!: Hosted by Iowa Catholic Radio, MOSAIC Luncheon - 

Thursday, January 12, 2017, 12:00 to 1:00 p.m.  St. Boniface Catholic Church 

in Waukee, doors open at 11:30. Enjoy lunch and start the New Year by 

igniting your love for the Eucharist.  Tim Francis, the keynote speaker, will 

share extraordinary miracles surrounding the Body and Blood of Jesus Christ 

and how the science behind these miracles is bringing Catholics back to the 

source and summit of our Catholic faith; the Eucharist! This is not to be 

missed! Make your reservation today at www.IowaCatholicRadio.com/events, 

visit us on Facebook  or call Iowa Catholic Radio at 515-223-1150.  Seating is 

limited, so sign up soon. Questions: contact Martha at 515-414-5116   

 

March for Life Signup: It’s time to start thinking about joining the 

pilgrimage in January to Washington, D.C. and be a part of the annual March 

for Life. Iowans for LIFE is securing several buses to take pro-life Iowans to 

the march, which will be on January 27. Go to IowansForLIFE.org for details.  

 

The Best of Ireland & Northern Ireland:  Come along November 6-16, 

2017, to some of the most enjoyable places in all of Europe, visiting the 

Emerald Isle!  We'll visit Belfast, Knock, Galway, Dublin and so much 

more.  Mass each day in great Churches and Cathedrals along the way.  Cost is 

$3,199 with departure from Omaha.  For a brochure and more information, 

please contact Fr. Dan Guenther, Immaculate Conception Parish, P.O. Box 

658, Cherokee, Iowa  51012 or call 712-225-4606 or email 

frdanguenther@gmail.com 

 

Prayer & Spirituality: Entering Lent: Thursday, January 26, 7-9pm at St. 

Francis of Assisi Church, Parish Hall. Come experience an evening of learning 

and prayerful reflection with Cindy Shaw, Director of the Emmaus House, as 

we prepare for the season of Lent. Discover St. Ignatius and learn about 

discernment; look at the role of awareness and "holy listening" in prayer; 

spend some quiet time in our beautiful sanctuary. Free will offering for the 

Emmaus House. Details and registration at saintfrancischurch.org/adultfaith/

events or call (515) 223-4577. 

 

Counseling Services: The Catholic Charities Counseling Program now has an 

intern available to see therapy clients who do not have insurance! Anyone who 

is not covered under health insurance is eligible to see the therapy intern for a 

fee based on family income and number of people in the household. Contact 

our receptionist, Cheryl Maes at 515-237-5045 for more information or to set 

up an appointment. 

BISHOP DRUMM GUILD: The crafting group from the Bishop Drumm 

Guild is looking for embroidery kits to complete.  If you have incomplete or 

new kits that you no longer want and would like to donate, please call Sue 

Jansen at 279-1843.  

ALTAR & ROSARY SOCIETY: The next meeting will be Saturday, 

January 14 after the 9:00am Mass. We will socialize, pray the rosary 

together, review the recent Christmas bazaar and plan for the February 

“social” meeting. Come and make some new friends.  Evie Nemec’s Band 

hosts.  Happy New Year!! 

 

mailto:frdanguenther@gmail.com
http://saintfrancischurch.org/adultfaith/events.aspx
http://saintfrancischurch.org/adultfaith/events.aspx

